
REMINDER

The next edition of the
Village News will be the
c o m b i n e d
December/January one, to
be delivered by the end of
November.
All contributors are
reminded that we will
need news and diary dates
for both months by 15
November. After that, the
first edition for 2018 will
be in February – deadline
15 January.
We try to include as many
Christmassy events as
possible, so please let us
have details of yours so
that our readers can
support and enjoy as many
as possible.
Don’t forget: Our AGM is
on 18th November, 2.30
at Sugar & Spice.

The Editors

Bacton & Edingthorpe
Parish Council Meeting 9

October 2017

Representatives from North
Norfolk District Council
(NNDC) attended the
meeting and highlighted the
new Government legislation
for dog control. New dog
orders are being developed

by NNDC and these will
incorporate new signage
which will hopefully be
easier for owners to
understand. One of the
biggest problems is people
picking up and then
dumping their bags. Please
adhere to the rules re dog-
fouling and pick up and
dispose of your animals’
waste correctly – you know
it makes sense. If there are
any particular hot spots
please report them directly
via the NNDC website.
Complaints are monitored
and action taken where
appropriate to do so.
There is keen interest in
developing a Community
Speedwatch Team within
the Parish. So far, we have
two enthusiastic people and
need another 5 to make a
core group. It is not arduous
and will send the right
message to drivers who do
not obey the speed limits
within our parish. Training
is offered and it would be
good to see this initiative
take off. Please call or
email us to let us know your
interest.
Members are meeting with
NNDC to discuss a possible
flood scheme along the
Keswick Road by Rudram’s

Gap and hope that funds
may be available to help at
this location.
Don’t forget the Children’s
Christmas Party, which will
be held on Saturday 2nd
December at the Village
Hall, times to be confirmed.
Please register your child’s
attendance with the co-
ordinator. Invitations will
be sent out in due course.
We, as always, welcome the
financial support from the
Gas Terminal Complex.
If you have any
ideas/projects or any
comments regarding the
management/running of
your Council, please let the
Clerk know.
We are ALWAYS seeking
volunteers for various
functions within the
community - please get in
touch to find out how you
can help. Contact by phone,
email or post. The Council
will consider all suggestions.
The next Ordinary Parish
Council meeting will be
held on 13th November
2017 - 7pm in Bacton
Village Hall Annexe. All are
welcome to attend.

Elaine Pugh, Clerk,
402998

elainepugh15@hotmail.
com. Raynham House, 10

New Road, North
Walsham, Norfolk, NR28

9DF
www.bactonandedingtho

rpe.co.uk

Bacton Village Hall AGM

Our AGM will be held on
Wednesday 8th November
2017 starting at 7.30 pm.

Everyone welcome,
especially representatives
of any groups that use the
hall on a regular basis.
Perhaps you're thinking of
making use of the hall for a
future event, so why not
come along a see what we
have to offer.

Jaine Shepherd 650511

Witton and Ridlington
Village Hall

Weekly exercise classes
available at the Hall
include: Modern Matwork
Pilates classes on
Wednesday at 5.00pm and
Thursday 3.00pm and
Stretch and Tone classes on
Wednesday 6.00pm. Please
ring Lynne on 650265 or
email lyric@clara.net for
information.
Our Quiz and Supper is on
the 4th Friday of each
month. The next one is on
the 24th November at
7.00pm. Usual supper of
baked potatoes kindly
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Born and grass reared in the
local parish. Jointed, ready
to cook or for the freezer.
Half and whole lambs
including legs, chops, mince,
and more from £75 per half
lamb (min weight 8kg).
Mutton & Hogget also
available.
Head to Atthills Farm, Fox
Hill, East Ruston for an order
card or contact

William de Feyter on
07769 686703

wdefeyter@live.co.uk

supplied by Steve at the
Lighthouse Inn at Walcott
with meat/vegan chilli,
sides and salads, plus table
nibbles teas, coffees.
Tables of up to 6, £7.00 per
person. Bring your own
alcoholic drinks or buy wine,
cider, beer or lager at £1.00
a glass. As regulars will
know, places at the quiz fill
up quickly so booking is
essential. To be sure of a
table contact 650265
a.s.a.p. after the first of
the month. If we are fully
booked please leave your
name and number and we
will contact you if there are
any cancellations.
To book and for all other
enquiries including hiring
the Hall please phone or
email:

Lynne Hosking 650265
lyric@clara.net

Bacton Primary School
Jumble Sale

10-12 on 4th Nov. Any
donations of jumble can be
left in the school porch.

Village News Directory

Despite our best efforts, the
gremlins infiltrated so we
need to let you know that
the correct contact details
for the Medau Classes at
Bacton Village Hall on
Tuesdays, should read
elisabethhay@hotmail.com,

telephone number 651135.
Sessions are now £4.
We have also been asked to
include the Seniors’ Lunch
Club that meets on
Tuesdays at The Lighthouse
Inn, 12 for 12.30. Contact
Charlie and June on 650277
for more details.

The Editors

Christmas Craft Fair

Bacton Village Hall, Sunday
19th November from 10 am
- 3 pm

Carolyn Bakers
bakers329@btinternet.co

m/07582732213

Seniors’ Lunch Club

If you are over 60 and would
like a 2-course meal with
nice company, why not
come to The Lighthouse Inn,
Walcott, every Tuesday, 12
for 12.30.
We look forward to seeing
you.

June Fuller, 650277

Can We Help You?

We are the children of
Bacton Fish Shop. My
brother and sister will be 13
so we are all able to have a
little job. Would anyone be
interested in a newspaper
delivery or shopping
delivery by us from Bacton
Superstore for a small fee?
Sorry, only Bacton and to
start in November. If you

are interested, or know of
someone who needs our
service, please would you
contact our mum Nada at
the Bacton Fish Shop on
650450 and leave your
details. Thank you

Aleksandar (14)

Witton and Ridlington
Charity Trustees

As the colder weather
gradually creeps up on us,
we all begin to batten down
the hatches and prepare for
the colder winter months.
It’s not always easy to do so
when funds are a bit tight
and Social Services, with
their ever-decreasing
budgets say "No", but we
are here to help.
There are only two
qualifications that you must
comply with: 1, You are a
resident of Witton or
Ridlington and have lived in
either of these parishes for
3 years and 2, Social
Services have declined your
application for help. That's
it, nothing else.
Your application, in a short
letter, please, will be dealt
with confidentially, quickly
and with no fuss. It may be
for a piece of equipment
which will enable you to
stay in your home or just
make life a little easier for
you. If you have a loved one
in hospital or a care home
and you wish to visit, Public
transport is so expensive

and not always convenient -
then we can help.
If you are one of the
treasures who is a carer,
looking after clients, you
would know their situation
better than anyone, so,
with your client’s
permission, you could
contact us on their behalf.
We would be more than
happy to help.
The possibilities for a grant
are so wide-ranging that
you are almost guaranteed
a definite ‘yes’.
Unfortunately, a trip to the
dizzy heights of Great
Yarmouth’s Golden Mile to
play the slot machines
doesn't really count, but
you get my meaning.
Please do get in touch, your
situation will be dealt with,
as I said before, quickly,
confidentially, no fuss.
Contact Beryl Lodge, The
Old Chapel Witton, 650546
or John Sings, Elm Cottage
Ridlington, 650496. We look
forward to hearing from you.

Dog Fouling

The clocks have gone back
and with the shorter days,
it seems to be always dark,
so watching where you are
going becomes more
challenging, without the
additional concern of
worrying about treading in
dog mess. Although there
are always visitors to the
village, most dog-walkers

Email: g.king7@homecare.co.uk

(01692 650209)

Now open for
Newspapers, groceries,

off-licence, local produce,
dry-cleaning, Pay Point,
LOTTO & much more.

Free ATM
Opening Hours

Mon- Fri 6.30 am - 8 pm
Sat - Sun 7 am - 8 pm
Credit/Debit cards

welcome



FIREWOOD

Seasoned Hardwood
Logs

10’x5 Trailer Load £140
Pick-up Load £80

Free local delivery
Fast, friendly service,

Stacking available
(Small charge)

Call Sally or Rob on
07771 356567

or
07769 201401

are local folk and,
unfortunately, there
remains a hard core of
owners – whether local or
visiting – who do not feel it
is incumbent on them to
clear up after their dogs.
Not only is this unpleasant
and potentially dangerous,
it reflects badly on the vast
majority of responsible
owners who are often on
the receiving end of
unwarranted abuse from
those who are not as fond
of our canine companions.
Our dog wardens do try to
educate, but remember
that they can report
offenders who are
potentially liable for fines
up to £1000. Please respect
everyone who wants to
enjoy our pavements, paths
and beaches and make sure
you pick up after your dog,
and dispose of the results
appropriately. Refusing to
do so is, at the very least,
an extremely selfish act.

Book Club

In September we discussed
‘The Wine of Solitude’ by
Irene Nemirovsky. Though
atmospheric in its depiction
of a stifling childhood
starved of love, most of us
found this book lacking in
substance. Two episodes
stood out from this
humdrum, lacklustre life
where each character is
dissatisfied with their
existence. One was when
the main character and her
beloved French governess
were lost in swirling fog in
Leningrad after the
revolution of 1917. The
other was when, as a young
woman, she experienced a
momentary period of joy
and freedom to frolic in
snow in Finland. War and
revolution serve as
background to this coming-
of age-story, they certainly
do not take centre stage.
The father is a gambler, in
businesses as well as cards

and roulette. The mother is
a spoilt, selfish woman who
lives to be adored by men
and is verbally abusive to her
daughter. It is no wonder
that the girl becomes bitter
and vindictive.
In October we will have
discussed two other books
and distributed ‘The Ghost
Road’ by Pat Barker and ‘The
Roundabout Man’ by Clare
Morrall. If you did not make
the meeting but would like
copies to try, please get in
touch with me.
The November meeting will
be on Thursday 23rd at 2:30
in Bacton Village Hall. Please
join us for refreshment and
see if you would like to be a
part of this group.

Sally Hogden 651085/
sallymh@btinternet.com

Bacton-on-Sea Gardening
Club

Following our summer break,
it was lovely to have all our

members meet up again
and full of enthusiasm for
our forthcoming gardening
calendar. We had a quiz
and a member’s produce
swap and a lively
discussion about summer
achievements and
discoveries. Some new
members came along to
the meeting so we hope
they enjoyed themselves;
we do pride ourselves on
being a very friendly club.
A further local business,
Castaways Holiday Park,
has offered sponsorship for
another Village Planter.
We now have four sponsors
so only two to go! Anyone
can sponsor a planter so
let’s hope all six will get
sponsorship soon.
The club has ordered all
the spring bulbs for the
Village Planters, so by the
time of reading this they
should all be planted,
ready for a welcoming
show in the spring.

� Mowing

� Hedging

� Planting

� Maintenance

� Tree Pruning

S J CLARK
ELECTRICAL

CONTRACTOR
EST 1989

Domestic and Commercial
Full Installations, Small

Works and Repairs
NIC EIC registered
Domestic Installer

Tel Simon
01692 652255 or

07768636619

simonclark57@btconnect.
com

EDINGTHORPE

Self-catering holiday or
short break. Renovated

small barn in rural setting,
3 miles from coast

Sleeps 2+2
For a look inside The Wendy

House, please visit our
website:

myweb.tiscali.co.uk/wendyho
use

Call Wendy: 01692 500626 or
Email:wandbblackman@gmail.

com
£200-£300 per week or

£40-£55 per night

DOGS WELCOME

A Message From the Dog
Wardens!

 4th - Bacton Primary Jumble Sale

 8th - Bacton VH AGM

10th - Bacton Gardening Club

13th  - Theatre Gp Coffee Morning

   - B&E PC Meeting

18th - Village News AGM

19th - Craft Fair Bacton VH

23rd - Book Club

24th - W&R  Quiz & Supper



At our next meeting on
Friday 10th November there
will be a change to our
programme. We will now be
making tree decorations for
the St Andrew’s Church
Christmas Tree Festival in
December.
Contact us at
bactonosgardenclub@gmail.
com
Gina Kennell (Committee

Sue Shaw (Chairperson)
651623

Barbara Stratfull
(Treasurer) 651236

Material Girls 'R' Us

If you are interested in
dress making, patchwork,
card making,
knitting/crochet, why don't
you join our 'Material Girls
'R' Us group that meet every
Thursday in Bacton Hall
Annexe, except for the third
week in each month. We
are a very friendly club,
plenty of chat and laughter,
tea/coffee and cake
included for only £2 per
week. We meet at 1.30
until 4.00. We also make
charity knits for Norfolk &
Norwich University Hospital
(NNUH). Each Christmas we
go to a pub/hotel for a free
lunch.
Please call me for further
details.

Valerie 652277

Sugarcraft & Cake
Decorating

Cake decorating and
Sugarcraft lessons at Bacton
Village Hall every first
Monday of the month, 7.00-
9.00pm.  All equipment
provided, £10.00 for two
hours with a very friendly
group. Please ring

Janette 650557

Theatre Group

We have added a few more
items to the programme so
if you see anything that
interests you please get in
touch r more details. In
November there is a play at
The Assembly House called
‘Climbing The Wall.’ It is the
story of two elderly women
making a bid for freedom
from their care home which
appeals to our group. Also
in November is ‘Accidental
Death of An Anarchist’ by
Dario Fo at Sewell Barn.
There are two screenings in
Cromer. ‘Follies’ in
November is a National
Theatre production of
Stephen Sondheim’s
musical headed by the
wonderful Imelda Staunton.
In December ‘Young Marx’
is another National
production and a new
vehicle for the talented
Rory Kinnear. There are two
Theatre Royal offerings -
‘Top Hat’ in December and
‘The Kite Runner’ in March.
Those that went to two
musical events this autumn

reported that they were
both enjoyable outings. The
cast of ‘Blood Brothers’
received a standing ovation
from a full house with Lyn
Paul being outstanding in
her portrayal of the mother
forced to give up one twin
son for adoption. Adult
actors played the young
sons growing up in their
separate lives and the
litheness of one was
commented on. This gritty
story with its appropriately
emotional music was
delivered by first class
actors. The group made a
point of commenting on the
exemplary behaviour of
charming GCSE students
who were in the audience.

‘Beautiful’ is the story of
Carole King who wrote
songs from age sixteen   for
many well-known
performers before singing
those she wrote for herself.
There were different duos
and trios performing these
nostalgic songs. Apparently,
the music was rather shrill
in places and it was felt
that the groups were better
than the girl solo.
Our visits are usually
marked by some unusual or
frustrating incident which
adds to the whole
experience. On this
occasion our members were
dismayed to find two
women sitting in seats they
thought were allocated to
our group. Had the Theatre
double-booked? Would they
be sitting on laps? No, the

poor women had come on
the wrong day! I always
dread that I’m going to
make the same mistake.
Our next coffee morning is
on Monday 13th November
from 10:00 in the Village
Hall Annexe. Please come
along for a chat and a
chuckle. Failing that get in
touch with me for details of
visits.

Sally Hogden 651085/
sallymh@btinternet.com

Mundesley Cinema

Coronation Hall, 26 Cromer
Rd, Mundesley. Doors open
at 7pm when we serve
refreshments and the film
starts at 7.30pm. Tickets
(on the door) £5.00.
Tuesday Nov 14th  T h e i r
Finest (12A). 1940, London,
the Blitz; with the country’s
morale at stake, Catrin
(Gemma Arterton), an
untried screenwriter, and a
makeshift cast and crew,
work under fire to make a
film to lift the nation’s
flagging spirits; and inspire
America to join the war.
Partnered alongside fellow
screenwriter, Buckley (Sam
Claflin) and eccentric actor
Ambrose Hilliard (Bill Nighy),
the trio set off to make a
film that will warm the
hearts of the nation and
capture the imagination of
the American population.
Witty drama about the
making of a WW2
propaganda film.

Your local village tradesman
Est 35 years

MR. KERRISON
Free instant quotes

Artex fully re-smoothed
Wallpaper hanging

Hand painted kitchen units
Plaster boards fixed

Re-skimmed plastered
01692 582739 /07919 534361

www.mrkerrison.org.uk
Email. mrkerrison@aol.com

Sandpipers, Cross Lane.
Eccles on Sea. NR12 0TB

Happisburgh Services
- Fencing

- Landscaping
- Driveways

- Garden Makeovers
- Tree Removal/pruning
All aspects of outdoor

work undertaken
Local, friendly, reliable

service - many many
references available

01692 650981
07741722823

happisburghfenceandgrave
l1@yahoo.com

2-Year-Old
Beech
Logs
£50

Tel: 01692
651021

Chalet To Let

2-bedroom chalet on
Rainbow’s End Park
available from
January 2018

For further details
please contact Karen

on 07979 595398

www.driftwood-
chalet.co.uk

www.driftwoodchalet.co.uk
www.driftwoodchalet.co.uk


St Peter’s Church,
Ridlington

We have to thank the efforts
of Sam for her wheat loaf,
Lyn who decorated the
church and Barbara for
manning the produce stall
in preparation for the
Harvest Festival.
The finest Harvest Festival
to be held in the village in
Leicestershire where I used
to live was reckoned to be
in 1947. The rector, Ted
Fisher (a relative of the
Archbishop of Canterbury
who crowned our present
Queen) helped with the
harvest on my dad’s farm,

along with other able-
bodied men from the village.
My dad, being considered a
generous man (a view not
entirely shared by his two
sons), hoped to raise money
for a Village Hall so, fired
up by his experiences, the
Rev Ted gave such a sermon
of fire and brimstone that
the collection plate was
overflowing – Catherine,
take note!
I would like to thank Charlie
Frisby for his recollections
of the 1947 Higham Harvest
Festival. Although now
ninety, in his younger days
Charlie was master of the
Oasten Basset Hounds who

chased hares but didn’t kill
them and everyone
followed on foot.
Even not so long ago a
week’s bad weather could
ruin a harvest, but, in 1378,
the year prior to the Black
Death, it was a very
difficult harvest, which led
to widespread malnutrition,
leaving people especially
vulnerable to the disease.
We have to give thanks for
modern technology.
Our next service will be the
Remembrance, on the 5th
November at 3 pm
Just a reminder that our
Christmas Tree Festival runs
from the 1st to the 3rd of

December, sponsors invited.
Please contact Sam and
Mark for further details on
sammark@gmail.com or
650871

Ray Allcoat, 651609

All Saints’ Church,
Edingthorpe

We offer our condolences to
Jenny Hazel and family, on
the loss of John, who had
been ill for some time and
died peacefully in
September. We also
remember Michael Collin,
who also passed away in
September. Our thoughts
are with both families.

Bacton Beach-side
Accommodation.

Newly renovated and
decorated 2-bedroom

chalet available on
Rainbows End Park, for
holidays, weekends and

short breaks. Four legged
friends welcome.

Call 07961093312 or email
suecotton1@btinternet.com
for more information,rates
and availability.

Massage & Beauty
Treatments for ladies in a
private Bacton salon by a
qualified &  experienced

therapist.
Massage treatments:

Swedish, Deep tissue, ,
aromatherapy, hot stone &
reflexology
Beauty treatments: Facials,
Waxing, manicure &  pedicure,
eye lash & brow tinting

Naomi:078-7634-8364
naomi@aromatree.co.uk

www.aromatree.co.uk

Olde Hall Swimming
Pool & Bed and

Breakfast
Private heated (32-34C)
swimming pool hire £10 per
hour for up to 4 persons
inclusive. Additional swimmers
£2.50 ea. Sauna also available.

BOOK ONLINE
www.bactonprivatepool.co.uk
Newly refurbished rooms from
only £40 per night RO
www.oldehallbedandbreakfast.c
o.uk
Info@oldehallbedandbreakfast.c
o.uk

01692 651480

 Clifftop Inn
Paston Road,

Bacton
A family and dog-friendly
Pub set within Castaways
Holiday Park ,overlooking

the sea with steps to
beach. Freehouse,

extensive all-day menu,
regular live entertainment,
Amusement Arcade for all

ages
Contact Anna or Richard
01692 650436 for more

information

Schedule is subject to the
film distributors making the
films available.
For more information see
www.mundesley.org/film,
follow us on Facebook
(www.facebook.com/Mund
esleyVillageCinema) or
Twitter
(@MundesleyCinema) or call
07710 046869

Thank You

Sadly, on the 13th
September, I lost my
boyfriend, Albert Allen,
who passed away very
quickly. We were together
15 years I would like to say
a big thank you to everyone
who sent me cards and
flowers at this sad time. I
would also like to say a big
thankyou to everyone who

came to the coffee morning
as well.
I would like to say a big
thank you to Cork’s Funeral
Directors who helped me
with Albert's funeral - he
had a really good send off.
Lots of people came to
support me on the worst
day of my life and
especially thanks to Gordon,
who works at the funeral
place for being patient with
me. Finally, I would also
like to thank Gary Dunham
(son), Linda Dunham (Mum),
Peter Dunham (Dad) and

Helen Robinson and her
partner, Wes, as well, for
helping me on the night
Albert passed away.

Sally Dunham

For Sale

I have a whirlpool bath and
wash hand basin for sale.
Bath was here when we
moved in, has not been
used and is in excellent
condition. Offers. For
details, contact:

Chaz 07712194928

suecotton1@btinternet.com


On the 24th September,
Harvest Festival was
celebrated at All Saints’.
The church was arrayed
with flowers and produce.
Refreshments followed the
service.
The annual Christmas Fair
and Coffee Morning will be
on Saturday, 9th December,
form 9.30 am until noon.
The usual attractions will
include, crafts, cakes,
Christmas Hamper Draw,
Tombola, etc. Any offers of
help will be greatly
appreciated.
The Remembrance Day
Service will be on Sunday,
12th November at 09.30 am.

Geoff Thomas 405263

St Andrew’s Church,
Bacton

St. Andrew’s enjoyed the
Harvest Festival
celebrations, thanking our
Lord for his bountiful gifts
from the field or our
gardens. All produce was
donated to the Norwich
Night Shelter.
Bible Fellowship is held on
the 2nd and 4th Mondays of
each month at Brenda and
Martin’s. We are learning
about the formation of the
Salvation Army, at present.
Our Remembrance service
will be held on the 12th
November at 10-30am.
The Christmas Tree Festival
will be held on Saturday 9th
December 9-30 am to 4-30
pm, with Carols at 3 pm,
and Sunday 10th from 12
pm to 4 pm Refreshment
will be served on both days.
Trees from any club, school,
business or any family are
welcome, to be delivered
on the 7th. There is no
charge to display a tree or
to attend, although
donations always welcome.
Please contact me on the
number below. Let’s make
this a great weekend,
celebrating the Birth of our
Dear Lord Jesus
Joan Etherington,536186

St Margaret’s' Church,
Witton

The year seems to be
whizzing by at a terrific
rate! We are coming into
November and we will be
c o m m e m o r a t i n g
Remembrance Sunday on
the 12th November at
10.30am. The names of
those who gave their lives
for us will be recalled at
11am. Please come along
and join with us to
remember the brave
soldiers, sailors and airman
who made the ultimate
sacrifice for us and also to
pray for Peace in the world.
Our Carol Service with
readings will be on Friday
December 15th at 6.30pm
followed by mulled wine
and Mince Pies. If you would
like to read one of the
lessons, please do give me
a call. We always welcome
different voices, including
the younger members of our
community. Just call me.
On Christmas Day there will
be a Family Service at 11am.
followed by Mulled Wine
and Nibbles. Everyone is
most welcome.
Sadly, we heard recently of
the passing of Edna Cole
who had lived in the village
of Ridlington for many years,
all her married life I think.
Edna had been a stalwart of
the WI and baker for the WI
Markets when they ran in
North Walsham. Edna had
suffered poor health for
some time and sadly passed
away at the care home
where she was resident.
Our love and condolences
are extended to Nigel and
her family. May she rest in
peace.
Now as you are aware,
Witton Church is well known
for our hospitality and
welcome. We have many
visitors who come into the
church and record their
feelings in the Visitor's Book.
They come to seek
ancestors’ graves or to the
place where they were
married. Some just come to

have a look at the ancient
building. Some just enjoy
the Peace. Sadly some
thoughtless people (not all
dog-walkers) find it
acceptable to put filled
bags of dog poo over the
churchyard wall. Please
don't do this. It is
unacceptable in so many
ways. If you pick up after
your dog, take it home, it
won't flower hanging in the
trees.!! Why should others
have to clear up after you?
There is the most fantastic
view from the church,
please enjoy it!

Beryl Lodge 650546

Beacon Church, Bacton

Childhood memories can
often be sugar coated, but
who could forget the
activities of the seasons: I
remember sledging on

Mousehold Heath in the
January snow, summer
holidays at Bacton in the
early seventies, November
bonfires and Christmas
preparations. They were
yearly markers and very
happy memories.
As the years roll by, we
become conscious that we
have more ‘yesterdays’
than ‘tomorrows’. Instead
of discouraging us this can
spur us on so that the best
is yet to be. God’s heart is
for us to reach our full
potential, irrespective of
our age. Wherever you are
in your life’s journey,
heeding the Maker’s
guidance is always wise.
Jesus said that He came so
that we could have life in
all its fullness. That’s my
prayer for you.
Jonathan Squirrell 580018
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Sunday Services at a Glance:  November

Coastal Parishes
Church of England  Rev Catherine Dobson 650359

     Email: revcdobson@live.com
       Rev Eiler Mellerup     651393

 Sun 5th 10.30  Church Family Service Bacton
      3.00 pm Service of Remembrance Ridlington

 Sun 12th 10.30  Remembrance   Bacton
10.30  Holy Communion   Witton

 Sun 19th 10.30     United Holy Communion Walcott
 Sun 26th 10.30  Holy Communion   Bacton

10.30  Morning Prayer   Witton

All Saints’, Edingthorpe

Church of England Vicar: Rev Paul Cubitt 406380
 Email: revpcubitt@btinternet.com

  Sun 5th     No Service
  Sun 12th 09.30  Remembrance Day
 Sun 19th     No Service

Sun 26th 09.30  Holy Communion

Beacon Church
Jonathan Squirrel - 580018

 Sundays  10.30 am   All Welcome
http://beaconchurchuk.com

mailto:
www.beaconcommunitychurch.com

